


  
 
 
                                            
                                           
 
 
The Honorable Vice Chancellor 
 

Re: Request for Support in Promoting Shoktikonna Leadership Cohort 2025 on Campus 

Dear Sir,  

We are pleased to inform you that the European Union Delegation in Bangladesh, The World Bank, and GIZ 
Bangladesh are joining hands with Devtale Partners to launch the third cohort in the sustainable energy sector 
for young women engineers of Bangladesh: Shoktikonna Leadership Cohort.  
 
The program offers international expert-led training on green skills, career placement support including 
internships and job connections through our industry network, and leadership development for young women 
in engineering and related fields. Participants also gain exclusive international exposure, access to the World 
Bank learning platform, and opportunities to compete in solve-a-thons. With over 100 graduates to date, the 
program has proven transformative, enabling participants to engage with industry and take on leadership roles 
in the energy sector. We believe Shoktikonna can bridge academic learning and real-world impact in clean 
Uenergy—and we seek your support to reach potential candidates on your campus. 
 
On behalf of the European Union in Bangladesh, GIZ Bangladesh, The World Bank and Devtale Partners, we 
would like to invite the final year female students of your esteemed university to apply for this cohort.  
 
Hence, we humbly request the following support: 
 

● Nominate a faculty coordinator (preferably from the School of Engineering or a relevant department) 
to serve as a point of contact for communication and coordination (By August 5, 2025) 

● Facilitate the dissemination of program details through your university’s official email system, so that 
interested students may learn about and apply to the program. 

● Allow poster dissemination - Please help the attached poster circulate among the current students 
and graduates alumni network 

 
We would be deeply honored to have your support in this endeavor and look forward to working together to 
create meaningful opportunities through this ground-breaking initiative. Please see www.shoktikonna.org for 
more. Application handbook can be accessed through this link - https://www.shoktikonna.org/?fluent-form=9 
and Digital Copy of Initiative Poster is attached with this letter.  
 
Sincerely 
(On behalf of the organizing team) 
 

 

Labiba Fairuz Hassan 
Cohort Engagement Lead  
Shoktikonna Leadership Cohort 2025  
M: 8801533484878 | E: labiba.fairuz@shoktikonna.org 
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